
 

 
MAY 2023 

The Mih:ila?kᾪawna Minute 

Dear Tribal Members: 
We were dismayed by the disruption and bad behavior 

at the General Membership Meeting on Saturday,  

April 29, 2023. Several members were out of control, 

disrespectful, aggressive and rude. Behavior like that will 

not be tolerated. It puts the Tribe at risk of not getting 

financing for the Casino project. We had members 

come from 3-4 hours away and they were all upset by 

the actions of some of the members trying to disrupt 

the meeting . We discussed concerns about the morale 

and the understaffed situation at the Casino and the 

search for a new CEO. It is important for financing that 

experienced leaders are hired who can guide us while we 

build the new structure and plan for the future.  

At the meeting, we updated everyone about the Casino 

project and reported that there will be a Special  

Membership Meeting held on July 8, 2023 for the 

members to make a final decision on the design. Please 

mark your calendars! It is important we have a quor-

um at that meeting and that everyone is respectful to 

everyone and no disruptions.  We hope you will make 

plans to attend. An agenda will be sent closer to the 

meeting date.  

The Bellacana Vineyards website is active, the Wine 

Club is open and wine can now be purchased online. 

Visit www.BellacanaVineyards.com to place an order. 

The Board is working hard for the Tribeõs future.  

Dry Creek Rancheria Board of Directors 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE 

COVID is still around.  If you feel sick, or suspect you might have COVID, for the safety of  
everyone around you, please self quarantine and stay home!  Do NOT come to the Tribal office. 

The Elders are invited to a brunch on Tuesday, 
May 23, 2023 from 11:00am to 12:30pm in the 
Quail Run buffet at River Rock Casino.  Please 
call Lori Leach at (707) 814-4149 to let her know 
if you will attend.  Food will be served at 11am 
and gifts are available from 12:00pm to 12:30pm.  
An RSVP and attendance is required to receive 
gifts/raffle prizes.  

Elder Brunch 

Bookmark a new adventure in a California 
State Park. Free passes available now! 
Check out a free vehicle day-use pass at the Tribal 
Office for 200+ California state parks.  
A list of INELIGIBLE park units is available at 
CheckOutCAStateParks.com 
Park for free.  The pass entitles the bearer to free ve-
hicle day use for one passenger vehicle and its occu-
pants at participating state parks. Show the pass to a 
uniformed state park employee, scan the barcode on 
front of the pass at a reader or display from your  
vehicleõs rearview mirror. Return the pass to the Tribal 
office by the due date so other members can also use 
this free vehicle day use pass.  Report lost passes to 
Lori Leach (707) 814-4149. 
Getting into the outdoors is the perfect way to con-
nect with nature, family and friends, but please recreate 
responsibly: 
Plan Ahead: Learn about 
the park before heading out 
Play it Safe: Find out pre-
cautions to take when visit-
ing the outdoors. 
Leave No Trace: Leave 
areas better than you found 
them; stay on trails, pack 
out trash. 
For additional safety tips: 
www.parks.ca.gov/
SafetyTips 

The Tribal Office will be 
closed on Monday, May 29, 
2023 for Memorial Day 
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To make an announcement in the Tribal newsletter,  

contact Lori Leach at (707) 814-4149.  For a birth, 

please provide the month of your childõs birth, and a 

name. (Include a picture if youõd like.)  To announce 

your engagement, provide your name, your significant 

otherõs name and a picture, if youõd like.  For notice of a 

death, provide an obituary and a picture.  To advertise 

your Tribal business, provide any information to  

promote the business. 

Bellacana Tasting Lounge is looking  
for handcrafted items to sell 

Email Tieraney Giron at TieraneyG@BellacanaVineyards.com 

March 3rd through December 22nd, the SRJC  

Multicultural Museum is featuring the Elsie Allen Pomo 

Basket Collection; a remarkable group of over 130 bas-

kets, photographs and stories born of the determination 

of Elsie Allen and her mother, Annie Burke to keep the 

legacy of Pomo Basketry alive. 

RSVP for events at the museum website:  

museum.santarosa.edu/breaking-traditions-saving-traditions 

Free Financial 
Coaching Available 
to Tribal Citizens  

Since June 2020, with grant support from the Wells Fargo 
Foundation, the Oklahoma Native Assets Coalition, Inc. 
(ONAC) has been offering three types of free financial 
coaching to tribal citizens across the United States:  
1) credit counseling, 2) homebuyer education, and  
3) financial management (i.e. budgeting).  

Confidential sessions are offered one-on-one, by tele- 
conference (Zoom) or phone call, with a certified credit 
counselor, homebuyer education provider, and financial 
educator, Felecia Freeman ( Citizen Potawatomi). Typical-
ly, these sessions will last for an hour and are scheduled at 
a mutually agreeable time.  

Thus far, ONAC has offered this free financial coaching to 
those participating in ONAC's other programming. Now, 
ONAC is offering these financial coaching services to a 
wider group of tribal constituents.  

If you are a tribal citizen interested in free financial 
coaching, you are welcome to complete the following 
registration form:  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ONACcounselingregistration.  

Once the form has been submitted to ONAC, our finan-
cial coach will work with you to schedule a remote session 
by phone or teleconference. This confidential financial 
coaching is available to any American Indian or Alaska 
Native in the United States, regardless of where you reside.  

For any questions about these financial coaching services, 
contact Christy Finsel, ONAC Executive Director, at 
(405) 720-0770 or cfinsel@oknativeassets.org.  

Students: You may be eligible for the Native Ameri-
can Opportunity Plan if you meet all of the following 
criteria: 
1. Must be a current or newly admitted University of 
California undergraduate, graduate or professional 
school student. 
2. Must be a California Resident for tuition purposes. 
3. Must be an enrolled member of Dry Creek 
Rancheria. 
4. Must be enrolled in a qualifying UC degree pro-
gram.   
(Undergraduates must apply for financial aid by submitting 
a FAFSA or California Dream Act application.) 

If you qualify, UC will contact you directly with fur-
ther instructions. If you think you may qualify and 
have not been contacted by UC, reach out to your  
Native American student resource or community  
center or campus financial aid office. 
Your in-state systemwide Tuition and Student Services 
Fees will be fully covered by either UC financial aid or 
another federal, state or other financial aid pro-
gram. This plan applies to undergraduate and graduate 
students.  For more information, visit: 
Native American Opportunity Plan | UC Admissions 
(universityofcalifornia.edu)  
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